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September 5, 2024 
 
Pamela Steinebach 
DelDOT Planning Director 
 
 
Dear Ms. Steinebach: 
 
This letter is to document that on September 4, 2024, the Dover Kent County MPO Council made the 
following amendment to its FY25 UPWP: 
 
Add Project #25-10.17 Milford Slaughter Beach Shared Use Path 
 Task #25-10 Transportation Planning Studies & Projects will be increased by $90,000.00 
 Total FY25 UPWP budget will be increased to $1,252,500.00 
 
Dover Kent MPO has been awarded a USDOT TCP Capacity Building Subgrant. The award is 100% federal 
funds and will be paid directly to the MPO through the Main Street America Thriving Communities 
Program.  
 
This amendment does not require additional funding from any MPO partners and, therefore, does not 
require a new PL Agreement. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact me at 302-387-6030. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marilyn J. Smith 
Executive Director         
 
 
cc: Douglas Atkin, FHWA Delaware Division Administrator 

Enos Han, FHWA Delaware Division 
Cooper Bower, DelDOT Planning 
Humaira Nabeela, DelDOT Planning 

 Stephen Bayer, DelDOT Planning 
 Mike DuRoss, DelDOT Planning 
 Beth Hermansader, DelDOT Planning 
 Lanie Clymer, DelDOT Director of Finance 
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